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Bill Type and Number:    Ordinance 2015-784
Sponsor: The Recreation and Community Development, Public Health and Safety Committee:
Date of Introduction: November 10, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: F; RCDPHS
Date of Analysis: November 13, 2015
Type of Action: Tax Exemption Approval
Bill Summary: The ordinance approves an ad valorem tax exemption for the rehabilitation of the Riverside Avondale Historic District contributing structure located at 3404 St. Johns Avenue owned by Nicholas A. Narducci and Jessica R. Narducci; the exemption is for one hundred percent (100%) of the value of rehabilitation for a period of ten (10) years from January 1, 2016 to December 31, 2025.  The structure is located in Council District 14.
Background Information: This home is noted several times as one of the most historically significant homes in Jacksonville.  The Mediterranean Revival home was designed by noted architect Jefferson D. Powell and built in 1928, shortly after he returned from a trip to Venice.  The home was originally built for Max Knauer, a prominent hardware dealer. The property owner invested $298,397.52 on rehabilitation work on the structure. The Planning and Development Department has determined that the property qualifies as a contributing structure in the Riverside Avondale Historic District and that the rehabilitation work is consistent with the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation.
Policy Impact: Historic Preservation/Tax Exemptions
Fiscal Impact: The estimated maximum loss in ad valorem taxes in the first year of the exemption is $3,414.23.
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